Selectmen’s Meeting
June 4, 2008

Vinal Pendexter, Peggi Aspinall, and Nancy Perkins were present for the meeting.

Selectmen reviewed and signed the accounts payable and payroll warrants and minutes from the
May 23™ meeting.

The men’s toilet on the third floor of Pike Hall is in need of repair. Peggi offered to make the
repair.

Selectmen signed abatement letters for Burt property (4 owners), Chad Burt property, and a
notice of land revaluation for Marjorie Perkins.

Nancy made a suggestion that the Boston Post Cane be presented to a male and female recipient
this year due to the fact that Walter Peach (35 year resident) and Helen Cross (lifetime resident)
both qualify by their age to within a couple months. She asked that a decision be tabled until the

next meeting to get time to consider the suggestion.

The Code Enforcement Officer is questioning what the Town wants to do with the illegal lot
created when Steven Dibiaso sold the Accessories Unlimited building with a portion of land to
Foothills Physical Therapy. The selectmen are aware of the fact that the lot is illegal but there is
not avenue available to them to pursue. It was suggested that if Rob Millard is concerned he
should have an informal conversation with Steven Dibiaso.

Sam Gilpatrick relayed an issue with an abutter interfering with Unicell’s access to the tower
site.

Selectmen agreed to order one copy of the book offered by Southern Maine Regional Planning
on how planning boards should operate.

Motion made to accept Sheena Jo Randall’s resignation from the Planning Board effective
06/01/08. Seconded by all.

Vinal received a request from Patti Ingalls to review the appraisal of the Heli Modified, Inc.
building done by the Town. She explained it would better prepare them to sit down with the
selectmen. A discussion followed with a motion made to allow Heli to borrow the copy of the
appraisal for one day. Seconded by all.

The Shoreland Zoning News will be passed on to the Planning Board for their review.

Five (5) individuals will attend the SMRPC’s Business After Hours Annual Meeting from the
Town.

A background check application to carry a concealed weapon was signed by the selectmen.
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Motion made to adjourn the meeting.
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